SHENFIELD HIGH SCHOOL

Minutes of Governors’ School Standards and Performance Meeting

held on Tuesday 17th January 2017
Present:   Mrs J Swettenham (JS), Mrs Gill Jones (GJ), Ms C Herman (CJH), 


    Mr Owen Southcott (OS), Mrs J Comerford (JIC), Mrs J Martin (JMA), Mr D Barron (DJB), 

    Mr A Taylor (AFT), Mr B Clifford (BCL), Mr R Drew (RMD), 


    Mrs Karuna Shaunak-Hobbs (KSH), Mr Stuart Roberts (SR)

Minutes taken by: Mrs C Watson
	1. 
	Welcome and Apologies
No apologies were received.

	2. 
	Minutes of last meeting held on 13th October 2017
The minutes were agreed as an accurate record and signed by JS. 



	3. 
	Matters Arising
None.


	4. 
	Business Declarations of Interest
None.



	5. 
	Review S&P Terms of Reference
There were no alterations to the Terms of Reference which was discussed at the last meeting.

	6. 
	Review of inspection Dashboard and Raise-online
This information was presented at the Full Governing Body meeting.  Ofsted review both the Inspection Dashboard and Raiseonline.  It is vital that we understand what it is telling us and take action accordingly.
DJB highlighted areas

· Raiseonline and the Inspection Dashboard gives a positive picture of our outcomes but also where we need to focus particular effort.
· Progress 8 score of +0.3 is above average nationally and the statement on the Dashboard strengths section puts the school in the top 25% nationally.
· Although not indicated as a weakness, a relative weakness is the progress of high prior attainment students – action plan in place.
· Humanities is a concern – action plan in place.
· English and Maths – pleasing results overall. Focus in English on high prior attainment students. In Maths on high prior attainment.
· Science performed significantly above national with positive progress in all groups other than prior higher attainment students.
· Boys did better than National overall – but not but higher prior attainment boys.
· Retention figure is the same as the national figure.
· Raise attendance is 95%.
-  PA figure not as we thought which we are investigating. We think that it is Mid-Year leavers affecting the figures by staying on the system.
CJH explained this is the first time National data has been used for Progress 8 and we are in the top 25% nationally. Attainment of high ability students is part of the on-going Improvement Plan.
JS asked what strategies are in place for high ability students.  CJH explained that Form Time interventions at KS3 is working well and students are gaining confidence.  As well as high quality teaching JIC and AFT are working with Martin Fletcher on Achievement for All - style support with mentoring students and working with parents.

JS asked what ‘open element 3’ is.  CJH explained that raise splits into Core (English, maths), Ebacc (science, MFL, Computer science), Humanities (Geography, History, RE) and Open element (any other subject on agreed national list). In terms of school Open, is basically our options subjects or Bucket 3 subjects.



	7. 
	Current progress of exam year groups
CJH explained that everything is changing.  English and Maths will be judged on the newly reformed grading system of 9 to 1.  This year’s results will not be comparable with last year but we are doing everything we did last year with regards to interventions.  There is currently no National data to be judged against.
A Y11 Post-mock analysis was presented.  See attached.
Looked at page 2 of circulated document with regards to grade shift and point allocation. eg Art points score has dropped despite practice remaining the same.  With this in mind,   there will be a big focus in forthcoming data meetings to push on B or higher as they count for more.

BCL explained that this year from September to Christmas English study Literature but this will not happen this way again.  60% achieving C or above.
RMD explained the difference between the mock and projected grades with the mocks being very similar to last year.  Explained comparisons and projections.
It was confirmed by JMA that the next step is to look at particular students getting a B grade or above as these are worth that much more. 

Yr 11s will have another assembly in February about the importance of the exams and a revision booklet will be issued.  DJB is looking at what students will be invited to attend the Y11 Invite Parents Evening.

JMA and RMD are talking to 46 students about taking Statistics; these students have a weak bucket 3 and this will help their pathway.  Concern was raised by OS about students being taken out of lessons but RMD confirmed the lessons missed causes the lowest impact possible and a revision session will be run before the actual exam.

JS asked how teachers found the mocks, were they in line with expectations?  
In English BCL didn’t think that they were any worse or better than last year but we do not know what a grade 5 looks like so marking has been done with a buffer.

RMD knows maths have a long way to go and will carry out another mock in March to monitor progress from December to March.

KSH highlighted that not all the syllabus has been taught by December so a mock in March would give a better indication.

OS asked if Ofsted will look at this figures.  CJH confirmed they will as well as our practices and all our data.

JS shared concerns that students are working to the best of their ability but mocks are not good.  DJB explained that the Y11 students received their mock results and point score for Sixth Form last week with an explanation and the impact on them.

JS thought the information on the Department sheet was very red.  DJB explained it is the share of students in the department that turn them red eg Technology do not have many students in this department.



	8. 
	Pupil Premium Reports
· JIC went through the document circulated prior to the meeting.  Highlighted overall objectives and explained that pupil premium students start from a lower starting point and they make progress but they do not necessarily catch up.  Progress of pupil premium students is exactly the same as non-pupil premium students.

There are many mechanisms in place for identifying barriers and providing support and JIC highlighted one such scenario and how this student has moved on.

	9. 
	Attendance
Figures are holding up but took a dip in December with a flu virus and sickness bug in KS3.
Linda Jones is holding a number of meetings with parents as JIC focusing on 94% and under attendance.  Interventions in school make a difference.



	10. 
	Policies to be Recommended to the Full Governing Body for Approval
It was agreed the Stretch and Challenge Policy 2016 be put forward to the Full Governing Body for approval.

	11. 
	Any Other Business
None.


	12. 
	Date of next meeting
22nd March 2017



The meeting finished at 6.00pm 
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